[image: image2.emf][image: image3.jpg]


          
         
    
August 2017
            School Information Line Tel 0870 054 4999 Crudie Pin No. 021550
   [image: image1.jpg]


@CrudieSchool       Glow – glow.rmunify.com      Website – crudie.aberdeenshire.sch.uk
Dear Parents and Carers,
Welcome back everyone!  I trust you have all had a wonderful holiday.  We are all excited to start the new session, get to know our new starts and crack on with the term ahead.

P1
We would like to extend a warm welcome to our five new primary ones.  They are fitting in well with the new routine and are all set to start full days on Monday.

P5-7

Sadly there were no applicants for Mr Jackson’s TFD post.  The post is currently re-advertised and in the meantime we welcome Mr Gordon Paterson who will be covering the class on Tuesdays and other days as necessary.

Parent Council AGM

The Parent Council AGM which was due to be held next Thursday the 7th September will need to be rescheduled.  Please keep an eye on homework diaries for the new date and time.
Dropping Off

As per the school handbook, please remember that children shouldn’t be dropped off at school before 8.40 am.
Tesco Tokens – Parent Council

As you know, the Parent Council are working tirelessly to raise the remaining money that we need in order to provide each child at the school with an iPad to enhance their learning during their time with us.
When you go shopping in Tesco’s you will be given a token to put in the box for one of three charitable causes.  Crudie Parent Council’s iPads for learning will be one of your options.  Please help us out by putting your token in the Crudie box!
Specialists

This term we continue with PE on Tuesdays with Mrs Cruickshank and music on Fridays with Mr Janetta.

Please note that on the week beginning the 18th September PE will be on the Monday instead of the Tuesday.  
Please remember to remove any jewellery (watches, earrings etc) on PE days for health and safety reasons.

Swimming – Bracoden Pool

The swimming pool at Bracoden School has reopened following a refurbishment.  Crudie School and playgroup children have always had a fun session there in the past and this has started up again.  Parents can take their children along to Bracoden Pool on Tuesdays between 5pm and 5.45 pm.  The cost is just £1.
TechFest

The school had a smashing day out on Monday as they travelled in to Aberdeen to attend TechFest.  TechFest is a science, technology, engineering and mathematics festival that is held annually.  Pupils got to find out about splitting light, making bubbles, Scottish inventors, handling animals and Polar exploration.  Head over to our class blogs to see how we got on.

Doric Calendar

Before the end of last term, P5-7 took part in a competition held by the Doric Neuk in Turriff.  Pupils from the cluster schools were asked to write a four line poem in Doric about one of the seasons.  They loved our entries and Crudie was the winning school with nine of our poems published in their 2018 calendar!  We were also so proud that Kirsty won a framed certificate for the best Doric poem.  P6/7 took a trip into Turriff on Wednesday to pick up the awards and listen to some Doric poetry recitals.  We also got a guided tour around the museum to find out about the history of Turriff and link in to our topic work on Scotland’s History.  Keep an eye out in the Turriff Advertiser for pictures of us receiving our awards!
The Doric Neuk calendars are on sale for £5 from the Doric Neuk which is part of the Museum in Turriff or you can fill out the order form attached and send back to school with your money.  We’ll have them delivered here to be sent home with your child.

Young Writers
Another competition we took part in before the summer break was the Young Writer’s competition.  In the P1-4 class, the pupils were given the task of writing a poem about an animal.  In the P5-7 class they had to write a mini-saga which is an adventure story no more than 100 words long.

Both classes had a number of winners who got a certificate, bookmark and their entry will be published in a book!  Well done to all our published writers! You never know – Crudie might have the next J K Rowling!
Topics

Topics this term and next are history based:

P1-4 – The Time Machine

P5-7 – Scotland’s History

The pupils are key in deciding what areas of history we will be focusing on so it should be rather interesting!  If there is anything you feel you can contribute towards these topics, please give us a shout.

Digital Communication

Just a reminder that we have a number of ways that we use to keep you in the loop with what is happening at school.  You can follow us on Twitter @CrudieSchool and you can access newsletters, Parent Council minutes and Pupil Parliament minutes on our website: crudie.aberdeenshire.sch.uk.  There are also our blogs.  Each class has a blog which your child can securely access through Glow.  Your child will also have their own individual learning blog in which they speak about their learning.  Ask your child regularly to show them to you and they will no doubt be delighted to share what they have been doing.
We would like to remind you that you can download the Xpressions app to get notifications and updates through your phone.  We’ve enclosed the information on how you can do this.

School Trips

For each trip we take pupils on, we have been sending home permission slips for you to sign for each of your children.  We wish to become more sustainable and cut down on the amount of paper we are sending home.  To this end you will find a generic permission slip attached.  We would be grateful if you could fill it in and send it back to give your permission to take your child on educational trips.  We will still notify you of our intention to go on a trip providing you with all the same details as before but instead these will go out on a sticker in your child’s homework diary, written into the newsletter or sent home via the Xpressions app if you have that downloaded.
I hope you will agree that this will be a more sustainable way to do things and thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Assemblies

As always you are welcome to come to our assemblies.  For this term we have the following dates for you.  Please note the change of times.

18 September at 2.15 pm – Reverend Dennison

25 September at 11.45 am – Jamesie

2 October at 2.15 pm – Reverend Dennison, Harvest Assembly

Stay and Play Club

Active Schools are holding a Stay and Play club at Crudie School from 3-4pm on Wednesdays beginning next week and finishing on the 11th of October.  The club is open to all pupils in P1-7 and costs £1.50 per session.  It’s a great opportunity to have fun playing lots of active games but unfortunately we won’t be able to run it if we don’t have more people interested in attending.  If your child wishes to attend, please return the leaflet sent home earlier this week.  If you need another copy of the leaflet, please let us know.
School Diary Dates
Monday 18th September


Assembly 2.15 pm – Rev Dennison
Monday 25th September


Assembly 11.45 am – Jamesie

Monday 2nd October



Assembly 2.15 – Rev Dennison 


Friday 13th October



Last day of term 1

Monday 30th October



Term 2 begins

13th and 14th November


In-Service days

Friday 22nd December



Last day of term 2


